
21www.oandp.com/edge March 2003 • The O&P EDGE 

Shining A Light on the O&P Profession
The 2002 updated study on Issues Affecting the Future
Demands for Orthotists and Prosthetists by Caroline Nielsen,
PhD, summarized the workforce challenges facing the O&P
profession.  “Without substantial changes in the number of
educational programs, and the number of graduates becom-
ing certified, the profession will be unable to serve the needs
of a substantial percentage of the population.”

It is in the best interest of the O&P profession to be able
to meet these growing needs.  O&P patients deserve quality
care provided by qualified professionals.  If, however, the
profession cannot meet the growing demand, patients may
look to alternate healthcare providers who will not fully
understand the nuances of the techniques, materials or tech-
nologies available to assure quality care.  This will result in
less than adequate care and draw business away from O&P
manufacturers as well as patient care facilities.

To address these needs, the Academy, in support of Project
Quantum Leap, is spearheading the Joint Committee on O&P
Awareness efforts to develop outreach activities. The first phase
of the career awareness campaign is already underway with a
career brochure, one-stop website (www.opcareers.org), slide

program and high school demonstration activities. Plans for a
National O&P Awareness Week will be unveiled at the
Academy’s Meeting in San Diego, CA.

Research 
Urgently Needed
Individuals outside the field of O&P
have traditionally done much of the
O&P research, much of which is on
a theoretical level. More emphasis
must be placed on determining what
constitutes appropriate care for var-
ious orthopedic impairments and
neurological conditions. Applied
research would focus on those
aspects of O&P care where
known or determined gaps in
care exist.  

The O&P profession needs a
national research agenda, cou-
pled with research curricula
training and infrastructure
development at the schools to
attract students to the field. 

The Academy’s Research
Advisory Panel (RAP) will
undergo the arduous task of
prioritizing the most press-
ing research needs.
Additionally, the Academy’s
Research and Development
Committee has developed recommendations for conducting
research and its inclusion in residency requirements (see
www.oandp.org/research_guide.html) 

Take the Leap!
The goals of Project Quantum Leap are ambitious and expen-
sive, however, PQL is a necessary and vital commitment to
support the needs of Academy members, patients, practition-
ers and the O&P profession.  Contributions to Project
Quantum Leap are collected by the O&P Education and
Development Fund, a separate, nonprofit 501(c)3 organiza-
tion, co-located with the Academy at 526 King St., Suite 201,
Alexandria, VA 22314. 

To learn more about PQL or to make a tax-deductible contribution,
please contact Julie Hayes, Director of Development &
Communications for the Academy, at (703) 836-0788, ext. 203 or
visit the Academy’s website at www.oandp.org

Complimentary copies of the O&P Career
brochure are available by contacting the
Academy.


